DCU School of Mechanical and Manufacturing Engineering Safety Induction Information Leaflet for postgraduate and postdoctorate researchers.

Dear researcher,

On behalf of the Head of School of Mechanical and Manufacturing Engineering we would like to extend to you a very warm welcome to our School.  We would like to inform you that a safety ethos is very important to us in the School, and for your safety we would like you to note the following key points:

1. Before you start working with us please fill out a SAFETY DECLARATION FORM.  This will be explained to you by the School Safety Advisor as part of your safety induction.  The current School Safety Advisor is Dr. Lorna Fitzsimons email: lorna.fitzsimons@dcu.ie Ext. 7716 Room S388
2. You will be expected to wear any relevant Personal Protective Equipment when working in the research/teaching laboratories of the school.  
3. Please make yourself aware of the current School Safety Statement and School Safety Handbook.

4. Please note the EMERGENCY CONTACT PHONE NUMBERS as listed in your research lab.  The most important phone numbers are that of the first aiders, technical staff and Security Ext. 5999.

5. If you wish to work outside normal university hours working you must follow the University guidelines. See http://www4.dcu.ie/safety/out_of_hours.shtml
6. In the event you seek immediate help in an accident/incident and cannot contact first aiders or technical staff, (particularly outside normal university hours), do not hesitate to ring Security Ext. 5999 stating your name, room number, and a brief description of what the problem is.
7. In the event you see anyone acting suspiciously in the school outside normal hours, or inside normal university hours- Do not approach – inform security at Ext. 5999.
8. In the event of a fire alarm sounding you MUST leave the building you are working in by the nearest available means.  Comply with security and fire wardens at all times.

9. This leaflet shall form part of your safety induction in the school.  Check your emails regularly for updates/notices on safety matters as they arise.

10. In the event you are concerned for your safety and well being during the course of your research within the school- do not hesitate to consult with your supervisor, head of school, chief technical officer, technical staff, or safety advisor.
